
            August, 2017 

Elim's Mission 
Statement 

  
"With faith in the 
Triune God, the 
family of Elim 
Lutheran Church 
proclaims the 
Gospel of Jesus 
Christ through 
word and 

sacraments.  In 
our life together 
as a Christian 
congregation, we 
provide a center 
for members and 
community to 
worship and pray; 
to meet and learn; 
to be welcomed, 
nourished, and 
strengthened; to 
rest and be 
comforted; to 
serve; and to go 
forth and witness 
to the world 
through the 
prayerful 

stewardship of our 
resources. 

We are entering the final stretch of our time of interim together and so I thought I 
would use this space to outline what to expect in the next few months, as you 
prepare to bid me adieu and welcome a new pastor. 
 
Currently, the Call Committee is in the process of interviewing pastors. This is a 
highly confidential process, so the names of the pastors are not shared, but it is 
helpful to know where they are in the process.  The Synod provided the Call 
Committee with names of pastors who have either expressed an interest in Elim or 
that they think would be a good fit. The Call Committee has narrowed the 
candidates down, and will be scheduling phone interviews and then in-person 
interviews, with the goal of presenting a candidate to the Council and, 
subsequently, the congregation for a vote.  Depending on how the interview 
process goes, things can move quickly from here. Elim is a great church and I am 
confident that you will find a wonderful fit for a settled pastor. 
 
But what happens at this stage in terms of the interim is also important to 
understand. For the past year, I have been working on a lot of projects with 
staffing, policies, and parish structure to get things ready for the new pastor. I have 
also worked with Curt a lot of help get our parking lot revenue to a place where we 
can maximize it as a source of mission support. My goal has been, as I stated 
when I came, to make sure that when a new pastor arrives he or she can focus on 
mission and ministry. I liken it to cleaning a house when someone is preparing to 
move inðI have tried to make sure all of the corners and hidden spaces are clean 
and ready to go! 
 
But that means that I will have a shift in focus in the next couple of months. In the 
past year, I dove in where I saw that there was perhaps a policy or program that 
needed refining.  But now, it is my job to help you all hurry up and wait.  What that 
means, simply put, is that we will not be making as many decisions in the next 
months that focus on mission and direction of the church because it is important 
for the new pastor to be able to weigh in. 
 
For example, we will be waiting until the new pastor arrives to determine what to 
do with youth programming. The education team has some great ideas, but It Is 
vital for those ideas to be part of the vision of a new pastor, especially with regards 
to having an intern as well. 
 
Yesterday, at the Council meeting, I suggested more things be tabled than I ever 
have, because I will not be the one who will be living with the decisions, the new 
pastor will be. Obviously, there are some decisions that need to be made (Sunday 
School curriculum for example), but when it is an area that focuses on mission and 
ministry, and it is possible to wait for the new pastor to weigh in, that will be what I 
suggest. 
 
In these last few months with you, I will be continuing to focus on pastoral care 
and preaching as well as transition readiness, preparing documents for the new 
pastor so that he or she can hit the floor running, and providing feedback to the  

Thoughts From the Pastor  

Elim Home Visitor 
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congregation for how you can help welcome the new pastor when he or she arrives. 
 
What that means is that it may feel like we are treading water for a while-not moving forward, but keeping 
our heads above water as we stay in place. But that is the best practice when the Call Committee moves 
to the interview stage. 
 
I am excited for all of you and for the new pastor that you will be receiving. He or she will be very 
fortunate to serve a wonderful congregation like Elim.  I believe you are poised to be a great place for 
mission and ministry and that your best days are ahead!  And I am glad to have been part of your 
journey. 
 
Once the process moves to a candidate being recommended to the congregation, we will have plenty to 
time to say goodbye, so I wonôt start that now, even though, good Midwesterner that I am, I am a master 
at the long goodbye! 
 
In the meantime, remember to pray daily for the Call Committee, the new pastor that God is preparing for 
you, and I also ask for your prayers for me, as I prepare for yet another transition, even as I pray for all of 
you. 
 
These are exciting times for Elim, and God is at work in powerful ways, even though it may feel like a 
time when you are hurrying up and waiting.     Peace, Pastor Paula 
 

 

Summer Sermon Series  

The unanimous choice for our worship theme this summer is ñGreat Old Testament Stories You 
Should Know, but Possibly Donôt.ò  Each week Pastor Paula will tell a different non lectionary Old 
Testament Bible Story that rarely makes it into the Sunday school curriculum.  These will be fun, 
relevant, and interesting stories that will have a connection to our modern day and age.  Join us this 
summer for an unusual series about unusual stories.  
 
 
Since You AskedéWhy is there a sign on the door of Curtôs supply room saying we 
need to talk to staff to get items?  One of Curtôs responsibilities as a staff member is to 
maintain our supplies, so that we have on hand what we need.  Curt keeps close track of 
our inventory.  Unfortunately, if items are taken from the supplies and not recorded, we can 
run out of supplies.  Most of the time, when people need supplies that are in the store room, either Curt 
or another staff member usually is in the building, so it is helpful to contact Curt first, or else another staff 
member, so that it can be recorded and he is aware when he needs to make a purchase or order items 
from the supply company.  In the event that no one is around and something is removed, there is a sheet 
to record what was taken.  In addition, items should not be left in the store room without consulting Curt. 
 
Since You AskedéIf you have a key to the church, please let the office know.  We are currently 
trying to figure out who has keys to the church and what type of key they have.  Because there have 
been issues with the church being left open, it is helpful to be aware of keys so that we can contact 
people and also properly implement a key policy. 
 
Since You Asked...I came by the church on a Friday and there was a note on the door saying the 
office was closed that day.  Why?  Pastor Paulaôs contract is only for 81% time, so she often works 
partial days from home on Friday, which was discussed when she entered into her contract as an 
interim.  Connie is entitled to vacation time, per her contract, and sometimes that means she takes 
vacation on a Friday.  Her vacation time is approved by Pastor Paula.  Curt often works outside on 
Fridays and does not open the office and is not in a role where he should be doing that.  We try to put it 
in the bulletin when the office will be closed on a Friday, but because of when the newsletter went to 
press, all the vacation time was not determined.  If you are planning on stopping by on a Friday, it might 
be helpful to call the church office prior to coming to make sure it is open. 
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 Nairobi International Lutheran Congregation ð NILC 
Rev. Michael G. Fonner, Th.D.   

ELCA Missionary serving with Kenya Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 

July 2017 Newsletter 
 

Ordination of ELCA Scholarship Recipient: Rev. Dominic Nyambisa 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 These ELCA Global Mission newsletters from Kenya introduced you to then Seminarian Domi-
nic Nyambisa in July, 2015. After seminary graduation, he became Pastor-Elect and, on Sunday, June 
25th, at Nairobi International Lutheran Congregation, he became Rev. Dominic Nyambisa.  It was a glo-
rious celebration filled with gladness, goodness, and grace! 
 The children of the congregation led the procession with song and dance.  During the ordination 
service, many Church leaders made a circle around Pastor-Elect Dominic and read Bible passages 
assigned by the Bishop.  And then, for the first time, KELCôs newest pastor celebrated Holy Commun-
ion with dignity and poise.  What a Sunday we had. 
 I have been richly gifted to have a warm collegial friendship with Dominic; we call one another 
óMatoke Brothersô because of our shared love for matoke, a cooked bananas dish which is my favorite 
Kenyan food and something he enjoys daily when with his family.  Iôve visited his home in western Ken-
ya some 4 or 5 times hosted by his mother who spoke movingly of her pride and gratitude during the 
reception when she referred to me as ñPastor Matoke.ò  A moment of joyful laughter all around! 
 Many times, Dominic and I have walked into the slum behind our church to visit 2 or 3 families 
over an hour or two only to return some 5 hours later after visiting, and praying in, 7 or 8 homes.  He 
has a deep commitment to pastoral ministry.  From time to time, we refer to our late fathers riding far 
up above us on a Caterpillar tractor; you see, his father drove earth moving equipment for a profession, 
usually a Cat, while my father worked for Caterpillar Tractor Company for 34 years.  We imagine his 
dad driving a heavenly bulldozer while my dad sits alongside on the seat, the two of them smiling, 
watching over their sons below. 
 Pastor Dominic asked me to include a personal word of thanks in this newsletter to all ELCA 
members who provided scholarship support for his seminary training.  Such support is an important 
part of what we in the ELCA do together, and with our partners, all across the globe in service to the 
Church as we train leaders like the newly ordained Pastor Dominic Nyambisa.  Thank you! 
 
ELCA Global Mission Support & Contact Information 
You can give through your synod office or by mailing a check to Evangelical Lutheran Church in Ameri-
ca, Gift Processing Center, P.O. Box 1809, Merrifield, VA 22116-8009.  Make checks payable to ELCA 
Global Church Sponsorship with ñFonner/Weed-Fonner MSG0711ò in the memo line.     By credit or 
debit card, see https://community.elca.org/Kenya or call 800-638-3522 and specify ñFonner/Weed-
Fonner MSG0711.ò   By automatic monthly bank withdrawal, or to establish a covenant of prayer, com-
munication and support: contact 800-638-3522, ext. 2657, or email globalchurch@elca.org.      

https://community.elca.org/Kenya%20or%20call%20800-638-3522
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USHERS/GREETERS  
August   6 Dorothy Heieie 
August 13 Royce & LaVonne Black 
August 20 Royce & LaVonne Black 
August 27 Scott Johnson, Eston Calixte 
 
LAYREADERS 
August   6 Sandi Kimmet 
August 13 Frank Anderson 
August 20 Frank Anderson 
August 27 Lenora Scheer 
 
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
August   6 Royce Black 
August 13 Eston Calixte 
 
FLOWERS 
August   6  
August 13 Frank Anderson 
August 20  
August 27 
 
MISSIONARY SUPPORT 
August   6 Jean Berg 
August 13 
August 20 Les Rheault family 
August 27 
 

 

 

 

USHERS/GREETERS  
September   3  Eston & Bertrand Calixte 
September 10  Tim Johnson, Scott Johnson 
September 17   
September 24  Robert & Margaret Turner 
 
LAYREADERS 
September   3  Tim Johnson 
September 10  Frank Anderson 
September 17  Cindy Wolslegel 
September 24  Tim Johnson 
 
COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 
September   3 
September 10 
 
FLOWERS 
September   3 
September 10  Frank Anderson 
September 17 
September 24 
 
MISSIONARY SUPPORT 
September   3 
September 10 
September 17 
September 24 

Worship Assistants at  August and September Services  

Would you like to provide Altar Flowers in honor or memory of a loved one?  Even though potted 
plants are now placed on the Altar, this does not mean there cannot be cut flowers given in a personôs 
honor or memory.  If anyone wishes to give flowers on any given Sunday, simply contact the church 
office with your request and Connie will place your order. Dalbol Flowers and Gifts allows Elim to 
chose the bouquet colors and purchase both Altar bouquets for around $26.00. If providing flowers for 
the Altar, Elim office will order the flower color(s) you request.  If you wish to take the flowers home 
with you following worship, please let Connie know that when you call to order them.  Thank you. 

Please call LaVonne Black at 701-232-3029 if you would like to sign up to be an Usher or Lay Reader. 

Every Sunday is open for Missionary Support, which is $25.00 and can be given in honor of or in 
memory of a loved one.  If you would like to help with this ministry,  please contact the Elim office.  
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June & July Baptisms,  Funerals,  

Membership Transfers In  

Membership Transfers Out  

Baptisms 
 
 

None in  June/July 
 
 

  

Funerals 
 
 

Frank Pierce (June) 

Membership Transfers 
in to Elim 

 
 None in  June/July 

Membership        
Transfers out of Elim 
  
None in  June/July 

  
08/06 Richard Andring      08/23 Jaxon Keller 
08/08 Brian Vargas       08/24 Donald Lewis 
08/17 Kimberly Olschlager      08/25 Paul Dutt 
08/21 Shirley Slusher      08/29 Jack Davies 

 

August Birthday Blessings  

In Loving Memory of 
  
  Greg Kimmet -  Landscaping   Sandi Kimmet 
 
  Ruth Franzen -  Undesignated   Gerald & Linda Berglin 
 
  Darrell Trautman - Foundation   Ron & Hallie Anderson 
 
  Frank Pierce -  General Fund   Orville & Shirley Slusher 
         Lou Foley 
     Music    Dan & Barb Rising 
     Foundation   Don & Laurine Kounovsky 
 
  Ron Rheault -   General Fund   Orville & Shirley Slusher 
         Lou Foley 
     Music    Dan & Barb Rising 
         Ron & Hallie Anderson 
 
  Marion Miller -  General Fund   Orville & Shirley Slusher 
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Elim Lutheran Church Council Minutes 
April 18, 2017 

 
Attendees:  Pastor Paula, Cindy Wolslegel, Royce Black, Tricia Andring, Victoria Savanh, Dan Rising, 
Karen Lind, Eston Calixte 
 
Secretaryôs minutes- March 2017, Council Meeting ï in future have minutes printed in council hand out 
 Minutes will be put in newsletter after corrections made and minutes approved 

 Dan Rising moves to accept minutes as written.  Karen Lind second.  Motion carries  
 
CONSENT AGENDA 
 
Property Committee ï looking at getting a new thermostat in sanctuary with a code on it so only Pas-
tor, Curt or Robyn can change.  Have heating times auto set as well.   
 
Tricia Motions to accept above reports. Eston Seconds. Motion carries 
 
PASTORôS REPORT  
Marketing ï Greg is going to do some design work and roll out in July and August.  Facebook focus.  
Will work with Kimberly Kemppanion on target marketing.   
Position reviews ï done. 
Memorial Policy  - review printed policy as presented by Pastor Paula.  will address at next meeting 
Parking Lot -  Working on making it a better revenue source.   
Consulting Meeting ï Pastor Paula is starting a service with a friend called ñmaternal motivatorsò.  
Working on helping kids with scholarships and such for college.  Free informational meeting with par-
ents who are interested.  Would like to have those meetings here in church.  Dan Rising motions to al-
low pastor to have meeting.  Royce seconds. All funds will be donated to the churchôs good Samaritan 
fund.   
Vacation ï Will be on vacation July 9th and Sept 3rd.   
 
PRIOR BUSINESS 
Communication Update  

Internet.  Authorize Tricia to make the switch to Midco provided it is in the price point discussed. 
Motion by Victoria, second by Karen.  Motion carries. 

Furnace Update ï  Furnace is good to go 
Faith Sharing ï April 30 in conjunction with kids program.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Room Rental ï Pastor Paula would like explore possibilities of using the extra room.   
Haiti School Proposal Letter ï Eston ï Eston and Karen will meet and discuss ways we can poten-
tially help this school. will bring to the next council meeting.   
 
Open Discussion 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church planning outreach in The Sanctuary (Old St. Markôs building) 
Bell ringing, pastors microphone, hearing devices.   

 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:27pm 
 
 
Congregational Meeting on April 9th  2017 
 
Asked congregation to release funds for the repair of the furnace. 
 
Royce motioned to accept, Eston seconded.  Motion carries. 
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 Financial Report, April, 2017 
By John Lindstrom 

 
The checking acct balance is $6,254.28. The balance at the beginning of the year was 
$7,918.31.General Acct Fund balance is now ï$11,977.91. Last month the General Acct Fund bal-
ance was ï$12,246.25. The current prior debt is now $89,176.48 and is comprised of payables to 
various dedicated funds.  

 
Income and Expense (4/12 or 33.3% through the year)  
 
Ý Monthly pledge income was over budget (budget $8,750.00 vs. $12,695.33).  
Ý Monthly total income was over budget (budget $13,116.62 vs. $19,335.57).  
Ý YTD pledge income is at 34.6% of the budget $105,000.  
Ý YTD total income is at 34.9% of the budget $157,400.00. 
Ý Monthly expenses were over budget (budget $15,713.80 vs. $19,067.23). 
Ý YTD expenses are at 35.5% of the budget $188,567.00. 
Ý Have received $420 in YTD member contributions for missionary support.  
Ý Applied for and received $2,100.34 for small business health insurance credit from the Federal gov-
ernment 

Ý The utility bill for the month was $1,414.47. Paid $510 for the Synod Assembly registration and the 
semi-annual property insurance of $2,848.50. Paid $901.31 to repair the automatic door opener on 
the front door and paid $5,711.50 for furnace repairs. The door and furnace repairs were paid from 
memorial funds. 

 
 
 

Attention: Service Groups 
 

The four service groups will be responsible for Sunday snacks during the 
summer months.  Groups will be responsible to make coffee, set-up snacks, 
serve, and clean-up on their assigned week.  If you, or a group of friends, 
would like to serve coffee on a particular Sunday, please let Connie in the 
office know.  Thank you. 

 
     Service Group I - August 6 
     Service Group II - August 13 
     Service Group III - August 20 
     Service Group IV - August 27 
 

Save These Dates and Register Early  

 
August 19, 2017 

5th Annual Womenôs Retreat 
Maryvale Provincial Center 

Valley City, ND 
Call Jeanne Wobbema, 701-490-3324, or Nadine Olson, 701-680-2725 

 
 

September 16, 2017 
30th Annual Convention of The EaND Synodical Womenôs Organiza-
tion 
Faith Lutheran ELCA Church 
Valley City, ND 
Watch your WELCA units for update information 
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Nurse Notes  

Submitted by Sandi Kimmet BSN, RN,FCN 
 
Quick recognition of your medical condition/s, allergies, medications and advanced 
health care wishes are important during an emergency.  MEDIC ALERT is a national 
and now international system to speak for you if you are unresponsive.  This company 
started in 1953. There is an annual fee for service that is low in cost. Wearing this brace-
let, necklace, shoelace knob, watch cover and other items available that you choose the 
one for you,  leads to more efficient emergency care.  You provide the information that 
they have about your health, medical provider/system, your emergency contacts and 

phone numbers, medication lists, allergy list, advanced health care directive copy and can update it at any-
time.  24 hours per day, every day of the year there is someone to answer the call.  The jewelry now comes 
in multiple metals and designs with varying costs with purchase.  For young adults, in high school and col-
lege, these are very helpful items to be in use.   
 
Who should wear a Medic Alert?  Those with diabetes, dementia, anemia, ADD/ADHD, hypertension, 
cancer, congestive heart failure, kidney failure/dialysis, allergies, use of blood thinners, parkinson's disease, 
MD, blindness, hearing difficulties, autism, transplants, asthma, heart disease, COPD, blood disorders, 
stroke, pacemaker and defibrillator devices, seizures/epilepsy, multiple sclerosis, genetic disorders and so 
many more.    
 
For those with one of the forms of dementia, the Safe Return program is really helpful! It was developed 
with assistance from the Alzheimers Association.  The caregiver provides the information, plus a description 
of the person and including a photograph.  If someone gets lost, call Medic Alert first and they will then take 
your location, fax the photo to the local police and also information on the individual who is lost.  This saves 
time in getting help from 911.  On a personal note:  Greg wore a sports bracelet that was never taken off as 
it could get wet.  We did have to use it and it helped our stress level alot during the time he was missing.   
 
For those who need some additional safety at home, especially if you live alone, the Philips Lifeline with 
GPS is available to help you.  You can be or out of your home, travel and still have help at your finger-
tips.  There are even devices that will detect if you have a fall and will reach out for help at your loca-
tion.  Please note that these units are managed differently than the local LifeLine (available at either hospi-
tal) that Sanford Home Health supplies.    
 
On the face side of each medic alert, is the Staff of Asclepius, a serpent coiled around a rod.  This denotes 
medical attention.  All 911 personnel have been trained to look for it.  On the other side, is a collect 800 
phone number to be called with a listing of your own Identification Number with Medic Alert and pertinent 
diagnosis information.  I have worn a Medic Alert myself, since 1980 with type 1 diabetes always 
listed.  Each year I do an update when the company sends out my information for a review.   
 
I have a sample display and order pamphlets available in the FCN office.  If we miss one another at church, 
I will mail out a form to you or you can look online at medicalert.org for information as well.     
 
Beware of fakes!  At some of the pharmacies you may find a bracelet or necklace that has a diagnosis 
listed on it and the signage says is a medical alert.  Please, don't waste your money.  These do not give 
enough information to emergency personnel, have no other information  about you available with it and 
there is no 800 number to call for more details.  They really are useless pieces of metal that give a false 
sense of security, easily break and are not effective.  
 
If you travel locally, nationally or internationally, and have any form of a medical condition....MEDIC ALERT 
is for you!  If you live right here in Fargo or Moorhead...MEDIC ALERT is for you! 
 
Hoping that each of you has had a wonderful summer!  Fall is quickly approaching and the school starts 
before we know it!  Now, may be a good time to keep your eyes open for sales for things you may like to 
donate during the cooler months of the year.    

http://medicalert.org
http://www.medicalert.org/standard-medical-id-bracelets
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LCW Summer Bible Study will be held on Tuesday, August 15, at 9:30 a.m. at the 
Frynô Pan on Main.  Please bring your July/August issue of the Gather magazine. 

 
Worship & Music Committee Meeting will be held on Sunday, August 20, 
 at 10:45 a.m.  
 

Theology Pub Nite will be held on Tuesday, August 22, at 7:00 p.m. at the Boiler 
Room. 

 
Elim Volunteers are needed for the Emergency Food Pantry from July 31 through 
August 4.  If you have any questions or would like to volunteer, you may contact Linda 
Olschlager, 412-5625 or the Emergency Food Pantry at 237-9337.  Thank you for your 
assistance! 
 

 

Elim Church Council Meeting  
Tuesday, August 15, 6:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

DONõT MISS THESE EXCITING ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS ! ! ! 

Elim Office Hours: Monday   All Church offices are closed 
   Tuesday:   8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
   Wednesday through Friday: 8:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Are you looking for a unique present for a family member or a gift for some-
one?  Handmade 550 piece, 750 piece, or 1000 piece puzzles for sale, made by Kim 
Olschlager.  Please call her at (701) 446-6109 for further information.  Thank you. 

Elimôs Small Church Directory is in the draft stage and should be available by 
mid-August, at which time, notices will be sent out to all via Facebook, bulletin, and 
congregational e-mail.  A stack of directories will also be available in the Narthex.  If I 
have made any errors, please let me know so I can send the corrections out to all.  
Thank you for your patience with this project. 

If you know anyone looking for parking in downtown Fargo, please let them know Elim 
Lutheran Church has extra spaces available for rent, which is $40/month, or $450/year. If 
anyone is interested, please contact Curt Meyer, Parking Lot Manager at (701) 793-
6799, or the Church office at (701) 232-2574. Please spread the word.  Thank you. 

Tuesday, August 22 
 

9:00 a.m. 

Treats will be provided. 
 

  Come one, come all!!! 
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Bethany to Host Aging Assessment Presentation 
 

Bethany Retirement Living will host a presentation titled ñHealthy Aging and Compre-
hensive Geriatric Assessmentò featuring Dr. Donald A. Jurivich, the Eva Gilbertson Dis-
tinguished Professor of Geriatrics and Chairman of the Department of Geriatrics at the 
University of North Dakota School of Medicine and Health Sciences.  The program will 
be held at Bethany on University (201 University S, Fargo) at 10:00 am on Thursday, 

June 29.  The presentation is open to the public and there is no charge for the workshop.  No registra-
tion is required. 
 
               The Geriatric Assessment is a team-based approach focusing on function in such areas as 
physical performance, cognitive status, psycho-social status and advance planning.  It results in im-
proved diagnosis, better physical functionality and less fatigue, better adherence to a medical plan, re-
duced use of acute care services, improved quality of life, less caregiver burnout and improved psycho
-social status. 
 

Statistically, North Dakota is the second most elderly state in the US (aged 85 or older), has the 
second highest incidence of Alzheimerôs disease in the US, and has a shortage of geriatricians to 
serve the growing senior population.  Half of the stateôs elderly live in rural areas where family support 
and health care services may be limited. 

 
Bethany Retirement Living was founded in Fargo in 1939 and is affiliated with the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in America (ELCA).  Bethany operates two campuses in Fargo and provides high-
quality care to the elderly in skilled nursing, memory care, rehabilitation, transitional care, assisted liv-
ing, basic care, senior apartments, and personal care programs. 
 
 For additional information, contact Grant Richardson, Senior Executive - Development & Com-
munity Relations, 478-8910. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
Did you knowéthat ï in addition to more than 475 human residents ï Bethany Retirement Living is 
home to nearly two dozen animals.  Dogs, cats, birds and fish are an important part of the whole-
person care provided to residents.  Countless studies have shown the positive impact of having pets 
around to provide entertainment, activity and improvement to a variety of health factors ï as well as an 
opportunity to give and receive a little LOVINô.  Bethanyôs pets are cared for by employees and volun-
teers.  If youôd like to help, please contact Jessica Peck at 701.239.3246 or Laurie Schnabel at 
701.478.8904. 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
DID YOU KNOWéthe 42nd Street Diner is open to residents, families, volunteers AND THE PUBLIC?  
If you are looking for a unique dining alternative, the 42nd Street Diner at Bethany on 42nd might be just 
the answer.  From omelets and hash browns to hot sandwiches, burgers, soups and salads, the 42nd 
Street Diner has something for every palate.  Throw in a Garden Bar, a Grab-N-Go Meal selection and 
a Sunday Brunch and you have a complete dining experience. Andéyou can pre-order on the Bethany 
website at www.bethanynd.org.  It couldnôt be simpler and the food is great! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.bethanynd.org
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Elim Master Calendar  

August, 2017      

August 1 ï Tuesday 
¶ Emergency Food Pantry Elim Volunteers 
¶ Happy Hour ï Noon 
 
August 2 ï Wednesday 
¶ Emergency Food Pantry Elim Volunteers 
¶ Living Sober ï 5:30 p.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall 
 
August 3 ï Thursday 
¶ Emergency Food Pantry Elim Volunteers 
 
August 4 ï Friday 
¶ Emergency Food Pantry Elim Volunteers 
   

August 5 ï Saturday 
¶ Education & Community Time, South Sudanese Lutheran Church ï 1:30 p.m. 
 
August 6 ï Sunday 
¶ Elim Worship and Communion ï 9:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary  
¶ Elim Coffee Hour ï 10:30 a.m. in the Large Fellowship Hall  
¶ South Sudanese Worship Service ï 1:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
 
August 7 ï Monday 
¶ Elim offices closed 
 
August 8 ï Tuesday 
¶ Happy Hour ï Noon 
 
August 9 ï Wednesday 
 ¶ Living Sober ï 5:30 p.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall 
  
August 10 ï Thursday 
¶ Elim Staff Meeting ï 11:00 a.m. 
 
August 11 ï Friday 
 
August 12 ï Saturday 
¶ Education & Community Time, South Sudanese Lutheran Church ï 1:30 p.m. 
 
August 13 ï Sunday 
¶ Elim Worship and Communion ï 9:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary  
¶ Elim Coffee Hour ï 10:30 a.m. in the Large Fellowship Hall  
¶ South Sudanese Worship Service ï 1:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
 
August 14 ï Monday 
¶ Elim offices closed 
 
August 15 ï Tuesday 
¶ Summer Bible Study ï 9:30 a.m., Frynô Pan on Main, use July/August issue of Gather maga-
zine 

¶ Happy Hour ï Noon 
¶ Elim Church Council Meeting ï 6:00 p.m. 
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August 16 ï Wednesday 
¶ Living Sober ï 5:30 p.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall 
 
August 17 ï Thursday 
 
August 18 ï Friday 
 
August 19 ï Saturday 
¶ Education & Community Time, South Sudanese Lutheran Church ï 1:30 p.m. 
 
August 20 ï Sunday 
¶ Elim Worship ï 9:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary  
¶ Elim Coffee Hour ï 10:30 a.m. in the Large Fellowship Hall  
¶ Elim Worship & Music Committee Meeting ï 10:45 in Large Fellowship Hall 
¶ South Sudanese Worship Service ï 1:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
 
August 21 ï Monday 
¶ Elim offices closed 
 
August 22 - Tuesday 
¶ Happy Hour ï Noon 
¶ Theology Pub Nite ï 7:00 p.m. at the Boiler Room 
 
August 23 ï Wednesday 
¶ Living Sober ï 5:30 p.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall 
 
August 24 ï Thursday 
¶ Elim Staff Meeting ï 11:00 a.m. 
 
August 25 ï Friday 
¶ FCN office closed 
 
August 26 ï Saturday 
¶ Education & Community Time, South Sudanese Lutheran Church ï 1:30 p.m. 
 
August 27 ï Sunday 
¶ Elim Worship ï 9:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary  
¶ Elim Coffee Hour ï 10:30 a.m. in the Large Fellowship Hall  
¶ South Sudanese Worship Service ï 1:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary 
 
August 28 ï Monday 
¶ Elim offices closed 
 
August 29 ï Tuesday 
¶ FCN office closed 
¶ Happy Hour ï Noon 
 
August 30 ï Wednesday 
¶ FCN office closed 
¶ Living Sober ï 5:30 p.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall 
 
August 31 ï Thursday 
¶ University Manor ï 10:00 a.m. 
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Children are heading off to school this month.  Let 
us be extra careful around bus stops and schools, 
watching our speed and for little people who may not be 
paying attention. 

Elim Church Council Members  

 

Pastor Paula Mehmel, Interim Pastor 
Cindy Wolslegel, President (Stewardship) 
Royce Black, Vice President (Property) 
Tricia Andring, Secretary (Learning) 
Victoria Savanh (Witness & Service) 
Dan Rising (Worship & Music) 
Karen Lind (Service & Witness) 
Marilyn Dolezal (Worship & Music) 

Eston Calixte (Property) 
John Lindstrom (Financial) 

 
Please Note:  All Council reports are due in the 
Church office as soon as possible following the   
Council meeting or no later than 1 week prior to 
the current monthôs Council meeting.  Thank you. 

Call Committee Members  

 

Cindy Wolslegel 
Scott Johnson 

Kimberly Kemppanion 
Linda Olschlager 
Barb Rising 
Victoria Savanh 
Lenora Scheer 
Kerri Spiering 

 

Alternates: 
Devin Dick 
Karen Lind 

      

 

Pray to Win! 

Godôs Coffee 
 

A group of alumni, highly established in their careers, got together to visit their old univer-
sity professor.  Conversation soon turned into complaints about stress in work and life. 
 
Offering his guests coffee, the professor went to the kitchen and returned with a large pot 
of coffee and an assortment of cups - porcelain, plastic, glass, crystal, some plain looking, 
some expensive, some exquisite - telling them to help themselves to the coffee. 
 
When all the students had a cup of coffee in hand, the professor said, ñIf you noticed, all 
the nice looking expensive cups were taken up, leaving behind the plain and cheap ones.  While it is nor-
mal for you to want only the best for yourselves, that is the sources of your problems and stress.  Be as-
sured that the cup itself adds no quality to the coffee.  In most cases, it is just more expensive and in 
some cases even hides what we drink.  What all of you really wanted was coffee, not the cup, but you 
consciously went for the best cups...and then you began eyeing each otherôs cups. 
 
Now consider this:  Life is the coffee; the jobs, money and position in society are the cups.  They are just 
tools to hold and contain Life, and the type of cup we have does not define, nor change the quality of Life 
we live.  Sometimes, by concentrating only on the cup, we fail to enjoy the coffee God has provided us.ò 
 
God brews the coffee, not the cups...Enjoy your coffee! 

 


